

VOLUME 8

MAY 1978

NUMBER 2

# SUMMER FELLOWSHIP

Summer is here and so is Summer Fellowship. Our annual highlight of the year will take place for West and Northwest chapters on June 15, 16, and 17 at Camp Bear Lake. South, Sage, East, and Northeast will rendezvous on June 22, 23, and 24 at East Fork of the Bear.

If you plan on being on Staff, we hope your money is about in, as only those who pay by May 31 will be on staff. Remember staff fee is \$16.50, which includes a staff T-shirt, a mug, and another day of service and fun. All other members should pay as soon as possible, with the fee being \$10.00, which is \$2.00 less than last year, and hopefully everyone will come!

This is really the year for fun. Other than the usual events (Trading Post, hiking, fishing, camping, chapter events, games, etc.) we will have beach volleyball, sailing, kayaking and football at Bear Lake, Archery, canoeing, rowing, action and field archery and horseshoes at East Fork!

(continued from page 1)

If you would like to become involved, but the Staff payment has come and gone, contact Alex Berryman or Ken Vowles if you would like to help with ceremonies. And we hope that you are beginning to study up to pass off your Brotherhood if you haven't already done so. Just think, a cracker barrel, a special campfire with a very special guest of honor (2 in fact) and back by popular demand, a Movie!! And Steve Beverly has designed a patch that tops any others. Remember to leave fireworks, rifles and handguns, bows and arrows at home as we have all the equipment you need. It is also important to remember who you are and that you are a representative of an Honor Camper's society.

Officers should arrive on Wednesday if possible, by Thursday by 2:00 for sure, members anytime after 4:00, and candidates also after 4:00, but don't be late as the cracker barrel begins at 7:00 sharp!

Look forward to seeing you at fellowship!
Alex Berryman - Lodge Vice-Chief

The ELK's ECHO is the official publication of EL-KU-TA Lodge #520, WWW, Order of the Arrow, an honor camping society of the Boy Scouts of America, printed monthly by and for its membership with permission of the Great Salt Lake Council, 525 Foothill Blvd., Salt Lake City, UT 84113. Address letters of inquiry or comment to the Editor or Advisor at their homes or in care of the Council office:

Editor: Mike Duncan 1446 Bluegrass Cr. S.L.C., UT 84121 Phone: 943-6687

Editors Note: We would like to give a special thanks to Ron Ford our past advisor for the Echo. Ron recently moved to Norfolk Virginia by a call from Uncle Sam. We would like to thank Ron for all his contributions to this Lodge. Good Luck Ron! We would like to make a plea to the Lodge for some support. We received no contributions or ideas from the lodge membership this

month. Remember, this papers success is dependent on YOUR support. Also we received no support for our feature "PROFILE". Please send in your ideas and contributions.

We are sorry about the failure to distribute the pictographic

portrayal of the C.A. legend in last months and this months Echo. We were not able to make it a part of the Echo because of Postal weight problems.

# CALENDAR OF COMING EVENTS

MAY 31 Staff Payment due. \$16.50

JUN 3 Ceremony practice and fellowship staff meeting- 9:00 a.m. at Scout Service Center

JUN 14 Bear Lake Staff day

JUN 15-17 Bear Lake Fellowship

JUN 21 East Fork Staff Day

JUN 22-24 East Fork Fellowship

JUN 24 Vigil Ceremony

JUL 20 New member/Lodge Chapter officers get-together

## RIGHT OFF THE RACK:

#### TT"S BROTHERHOOD TIME!!

Shaun Froelich, Brotherhood chief, sincerely hopes that each of you have begun preparing for your Brotherhood, which Shaun hopes you will earn at Summer Fellowship. To qualify, check your OA handbook for instructions, be prepared to pay \$1.50 for the Ceremony and sash, and plan on qualifying to go through the Brotherhood Ceremony which will be Friday at 6:30 p.m. at the Fellowship.

## FELLOWSHIP STAFF

Provided your money sits in the Council office by 5:00, Wednesday May 31, we are happy to inform you that you have been selected for Staff at Summer Fellowship. To get things going, there will be a meeting on June 3, Saturday, at 9:00 a.m. sharp at council headquarters. At this meeting, we will give you basic instructions and put you into positions. It is vital that you be there. If you cannot come, please call either Cal of Alex to receive the info. We hope you look forward to a very successful summer, come prepared to work hard but have alot of fun!! See you on the 3rd!!

# NEW LODGE OFFICERS INSTALLED

Meet Rob Merrill. Rob is the new Lodge Secretary of the EL-KU-TA Lodge. He was installed in May at a meeting of the Executive Committee. Rob replaces Mark Williamson, and is a very

active young man. We look forward to great things from Rob and wish him well in his new responsibilities. Rob would like to remind all chapter Secretaries to make sure they turn in records of EVERY MEMBER AND CANDIDATE attending Summer Fellowship from their Chapter with money due on Thursday of the Fellowship by 7:00.

# UNIT ELECTIONS DUE NOW (gulp!)

It is too late!! EEK! Unit elections have come and nearly gone. In order to provide ample time to mail letters to candidates, all forms are due in to the Lodge Officers no later than June 1. Please hand in a copy of all forms, and the Lodge Secretary will make a neat copy for your Chapter to use at Fellowship. AGAIN-HAND IN THOSE FORMS. (no form-nocandidate-no new member- one angry Lodge Chief- one disappointed Scout!)

## TIME TO UNSTUFF THAT THICK WALLET!!

Please make sure you pay for Fellowship by Thursday night at Fellowship. All money is due by 7:00, so if you are coming later, you better pay earlier! What ?? The earlier you pay, the cheaper fellowship will be (Cal says we can't go in the hole like last year) so if you can pay at the Council Office before June 15, food counts will be more accurate, YOU will be assured at Fellowship of meals and a patch etc., we won't go in the hole due to last minute panic buying, you will have one less thing to worry about, and Bert and Cal will sure be happy!

#### KUDOS TO MARK AND PAT !!

Mark Williamson, past Lodge Secretary, was so burdened under recently with other responsibilities, that we now see Rob Merril as our new Lodge Secretary. You will learn more about Rob in the next Echo. Also, Lodge Treasurer Pat McDowell recently received a prestigious Summer scholarship in Washington and will be leaving for the Summer after the Bear Lake Fellowship. Pat will rejoin in the Fall, so he will not be replaced. Our best wishes to these Arrowmen for successful Summerwork!

## SMOKE SIGNALS FROM THE CHIEF:

So here we are again with Fellowship just around the corner. It seems countless hours have gone into making this one the best one we will ever have. We have looked at past fellowship's and tried our best to incorporate new ideas blended with the best of the past. But for all the efforts of the Lodge and Chapter Officers, only you can decide the final outcome of our fellowship. The only way to truly enjoy it will be to become involved. Reach out and join staff or taking a part on the Ceremony team. For a little involve-

ment and effort on your part, you will discover the true meaning of the Order of the Arrow. Nevertheless, best wishes for an enjoyable summer. We truly hope your fellowship experience is enjoyable!!

Once again, I must make an appeal for registration. It seems the same ones who complain about cost of activities are the same ones who won't pay their \$3.00 to help pay for these events. As Lodge Officers, we know exactly who has paid and who hasn't, including an alarming rate of Chapter Officers! The only reason we haven't mentioned it to many of you is our respect for you, and hope that you will support us! Right?

See ya at Fellowship!!

Calvin Curtis - Lodge Chief

# CHAPTER REPORTS

#### EAST CHAPTER:

We thank those loyal individuals who have labored to help rebuild our Chapter! Unfortunately, there have been fewer than we would like. You are missing a super time if you are not coming. We have 20 candidates ready to roll at the Fellowship, which is more than have re-registered so please do that. We look forward to a super time at fellowship. And hope you will all come. See ya there!! Call me at 278-5259 if you have questions.

Jeff Smith - Chapter Chief

## WEST CHAPTER:

Things are moving, and we are really having a riot in West. If you are not keeping in touch and coming to activities, you are really missing out !! We have 65 candidates elected, more than any other chapter !! We are in strong contention for Chapter-of-the Year, so please continue your fantastic support. Thanks for your help in the April Committee meetings and at Lagoon Explo. I look forward to seeing you all at Summer Fellowship at Bear Lake on June 15, 16 and 17.

Jim Baker - Chapter Chief

# SOUTH CHAPTER:

Wow!! Things are really going great in South. At Section Conference at Camp Mapledell, many of our great Danc Team members won either first or second places awards and all performed super! Thanks to all of those who helped support us. Thanks to those who helped and danced at Lagoon. Our Trading Post helped alot with our costumes, and we really look forward to Fellowship! We hope

for your continued support as we can repeat as Chapter of the Year again if you keep it up !! I look forward to seeing You at Fellowship at East Fork's Evergreen on June 22, 23 and 24.

Layne Smith - Chapter Chief

ps. Call me at 571-1018 if you have questions.

#### SAGE CHAPTER:

Thanks to all those who helped at Section Conference and at Iagoon. We really appreciate those who have come to support us this year. We as Chapter Officers are really excited for Fellowship which will be held in Evergreen at East Fork on June 22, 23 and 24. Please pay as soon as you can. Our chapter meetings have been changed from the 2nd Thursday to the 1st Thursday of the month. We hope you will continue to give us your support so that we can continue as the top chapter in the Lodge!

Mark Sanderson - Chapter chief 882-1837

#### NORTHEAST CHAPTER:

Up to now, things have been super in Northeast. We have led completely in Service hours this year, and we are proud of the great support we have been getting. We also have over 30 registered members, and we are probably killing everyone in Chapter of the Year. Thanks again for your support. Congratulations to Rob Merrill in his new position as Lodge Secretary. We hope to see you all at fellowship on June 22, 23 and 24 at East Fork in Camp Tomahawk. We will be with East Chapter and it will be great as we have lots of activities planned. We encourage you to hurry and pay your money, and to continue your great support of the Lodge. Also, join staff at Fellowship if you can. Remember Chapter meeting on June 1, 7:30 at Hillside Jr. High. See ya there Kurt Holbrook - Chapter Chief

Kurt Holbrook - Chapter Chief 583-1280

## NORTHWEST CHAPTER:

We are happy to announce our new Advisor, Keith Eggett. He has alot of Scouting experience, and we happily welcome him. We know it will be fantastic. We encourage you to come to Fellowship at Bear Lake on June 15, 16 and 17. It will really be great. Hurry and pay as soon as you can and start looking forward to it.

H. Dee Call - Chapter Chief 292-0900

#### HOW ARE WE DOING !!

Registration: Goal-- 220 NOT achieved
Camp Promotion: All units achieved
Unit Elections: 175 achieved

Fellowship Staff: achieved

Lower Fellowship cost achieved \$2.00 less

Movie at Fellowship achieved

Handbooks to Candidates we will at the fellowship

Contrary to popular belief, things are going better than any time I can remember since early 76. Thanks for all your support. As a member, If you are not participating, you are really missing the activities. But your big chance is coming with Fellowship. We hope you will enjoy it.

Calvin Curtis - Lodge Chief

SUMMER FELLOWS (required: The member meal to please and pay	nis card lcket.	l and Fill	\$10 for it al.	or a Lout
Name				
Address		· ·		
City			ZIP	
Chapter	Phone			
Have you paid	\$3 for	1978	dues?	Y N
Circle one:	0	В	v	

Please mail as soon as possible to:

O/A Fellowship, Great Salt Iake Council, 525 Foothill Dr. S.L.C., UT \*84113\*

